
Scarborough Track & Cross-Country Boosters 

Frequently Asked Questions
What are the Track & Cross-Country Boosters?

The Boosters club is a group of parents, friends, athletes, and supporters of the Scarborough Track & Cross-Country Girls & Boys teams who are willing to contribute time, talent, and resources to support our committed and highly successful athletes. The primary goal of the Boosters is to promote and support the Scarborough Track and Cross-Country programs.
Why do the Boosters need to raise money?  Doesn’t the school support the track programs?

The Scarborough Track & Cross-Country Boosters play a key role in supporting the Track & Cross-Country teams.  This has been a particularly challenging fiscal year and cuts have been made to budgets for all athletic teams, including the track teams.  To help fill those gaps, we need all athletes and Boosters to help raise the funds needed to support essential program costs, such as coaching stipends and equipment needs.  The Boosters are sponsoring several activities to help fill those gaps and support a vital track program.  
How do I become part of the Track & Cross-Country Boosters?

Membership in the Boosters is open to any individual including (but not limited to) parents, coaches, faculty and supporters of the Track and Cross-Country programs in Scarborough.  There is no membership fee or formal sign-up process.  Any student who is a member of any track or cross country program as a player or manager is considered to be a non-voting member of the Boosters.
How are decisions made for the Boosters?
The Boosters are governed by a set of  bylaws that direct the organization to operate under a Board of 7 voting directors, consisting of a president, vice-president, secretary, treasurer, and 3 additional members.  Officers and directors are elected at the Annual Meeting of the Boosters, and serve a term of one year. 
How can I support the Boosters?

The Boosters need everyone to contribute and support our teams in whatever way you can.  Parents and athletes are encouraged to participate in Boosters fund-raising activities, such as staffing the Snack Shack or major meets, and to attend meets to cheer on our athletes.  Cash contributions to the Boosters are also encouraged and always accepted!
How often do the Boosters meet?

The bylaws of the Boosters require that the Boosters meet at least once annually.  The Boosters Annual Meeting is usually held in the spring, with election of officers for the coming school year held at that time.  Additional meetings may be called by the Board of Directors or at the request of individual members. 
How do I get information on Boosters activities?

Information on Boosters activities is posted on the Boosters website: http://www.scarboroughtrack.com/boosterletter.htm.  We also try to distribute updates and requests by email, so please be sure to send your email address to your athlete’s Coach at the start of each season.
